
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AGENDA 
Fort Smith Parks and Recreation Commission 

Regular Meeting, September 9, 2020 
12:00pm Fort Smith Convention Center Exhibit Hall A  

 
 

 
Approval of minutes from August 12th meeting. 
 
1. Review FY2021 – FY2025 Capital Improvement Plan 
2. Project Updates 
3. Public Comments 
4. Commission and Staff Comments  
 



City of Fort Smith 

Parks and Recreation Commission 

Minutes of Meeting  

August 12, 2020 

 

The Parks and Recreation Commission met at noon on Wednesday, August 12, 2020. 

Park Commission members present: Madeline Marquette, Chris Raible, Andrew Deal, Jim Rowland, John 

McIntosh and Nancy Raney. 

Park Commission members absent:  

Staff members present: Doug Reinert and Amber Plank. 

Others: None. 

Chris Raible called the meeting to order at 12:01p.m. Raney made a motion to approve the minutes as 

written. The motion was seconded by Rowland and unanimously approved. 

1. Eagle Scout Project:  

Christopher Rhomberg, a local Life Scout, submitted a proposed Eagle Schout project to the Parks 

Commission for review. The proposed project is to provide a permanent, supportive slab for the 

existing bleachers to rest on in addition to pouring a sidewalk that connects the parking lot to the 

bleacher area. Mr. Rhomberg plans to seek donations for the project from local pickleball players 

and hardware stores.  

 

In addition to Mr. Rhomberg’s project, the Western Arkansas Pickleball Association (WAPA) is also 

planning for future improvements by currently raising money to build restrooms, refurbish the 

lights, and add water fountains.  

 

Raible made a motion to approve Mr. Rhomberg’s project. The motion was seconded by Rowland 

and unanimously approved.  

 

2. Project Updates   

Wilson Park Basketball Improvements – Plans are being prepared by McClelland Engineers. The 

project is expected to be complete by early 2021. 

Riverfront Drive Sports Fields – Crafton Tull has begun preliminary work for the design of the 

inclusive playground and amenities. 

Chaffee Crossing Trail – Segment One is complete and will be taken to the Board of Directors for 

final approval. 

Riverfront Electrical – The contract for the repair of the electric along the Greg Smith River Trail, 

River Park, and Fort Smith Park will be executed soon. Once the contract is executed and approval is 

given from FEMA, work will begin. Following the date of the Notice to Proceed, the contractor will 

have 120 days to complete the work. 



Fort Smith Park- FEMA has approved for the demolition and replacement of the restroom. However, 

progress cannot be made until approval is given by the US Army Corp of Engineers. Additionally, the 

boat ramp had become covered with silt from the flood, creating issues for citizens launching from 

the boat ramp. Parks Staff members and the Street Department members addressed this issue, 

hauling off eight dump truck loads of silt and sand.  

Kelley Park Ballfields- There is one field left to be turfed, which was initially delayed due to the 

Southside fastpitch team considering it making it their home field. Southside has since abandoned 

this idea.  

Park Website- The IT Department has contracted with a company to completely redo the City’s 

website, including incorporating the Parks website into the City’s site. This is anticipated to be 

complete by the end of the year. 

3. Commission and Staff Comments  

Raney questioned if the new parks website will have Park Partners on there for others to donate to 

projects. Reinert replied that per our city attorney, the City must keep itself separate from directly 

promoting a 501(c)3 organization such as Park Partners. 

  

Raney asked about the status of the $750,000 grant for the Maybranch Trail. Reinert noted the 

engineers are currently working on the design to submit to the State and then forwarded for federal 

review. Following both parties review and acceptance, the project will be advertised for bids. 

  

Marquette inquired about when the community center buildings will reopen. Reinert noted citizens 

can still rent rooms but there are limitations. Additionally, the window outside of the reservation 

office has been modified into a service window, all bathrooms remain closed, and individuals must 

have an appointment to enter the building. Reinert added we are still planning for Holiday Express in 

December. Marquette asked if we have a sponsor for Holiday Express and the display light. Reinert 

noted we do not have a sponsor at this time.  

 

Marquette asked about the recent Peacemaker Festival held at the River Park. Reinert noted the 

Peacemaker Festival followed all guidelines with the large event application, received approval from 

the Arkansas Department of Health, were issued a permit to sell alcoholic beverages, submitted 

proof of insurance, and provided a deposit for the event. All of these documents were included with 

their event application required by the Parks Department. This is then sent to Administration for 

final approval. Raible asked about the status of Creekmore Park Putter. Reinert stated the new 

lessee has worked diligently with cleanup, pressure washing turf, and replacing carpet on the 

southside. They are also planning on making improvements and painting.  

 

The meeting was adjourned at 12:43 p.m. 

Chris Raible, Chairman 

Amber Plank, Records Coordinator  

 



Estimated
2020 2021

2022
through end of 

current tax

2022
start of tax if 

renewed 2023 2024 2025
BEGINNING BALANCE 3,366,562 1,517,474 489,974 55,974 2,974 25,974 3,974
Current Year Revenues

Sales Tax* 2,778,000 2,778,000 2,083,500 694,500 2,778,000 2,778,000 2,778,000
Grants/Contributions 1,659,488 750,000 0 0 0 0 500,000

Total - Current Year Revenues 4,437,488 3,528,000 2,083,500 694,500 2,778,000 2,778,000 2,778,000
Total Funds Available 7,804,050 5,045,474 2,573,474 750,474 2,780,974 2,803,974 2,781,974
Projects

1 Chaffee Crossing Trail System 508,802 0 0 0 0 0 1,000,000
2 Parrot Island Water Park 250,000 0 0 0 0 0 0
3 Riverfront Drive Sports Fields (51 Acres) 1,929,050 1,200,000 1,200,000 0 0 0 0
4 Riverfront Drive Sports Fields Maintenance Building 30,000 0 0 0 0 0 0
5 Soft Surface Trails Master Plan (312 Acres) 35,000 0 0 0 0 0 0
6 Wilson Park Inclusion Improvements 181,000 0 0 0 0 0 0
7 Shade Structures at Martin Luther King, Jr. Park 14,400 0 0 0 0 0 0
8 Wilson Park Basketball Court Resurfacing 330,000 0 0 0 0 0 0
9 Kelley Park Ball Fields Turf Project 635,860 0 0 0 0 0 0
10 McClure Non-Motorized Off-Road Trail 180,000 0 0 0 0 0 0
11 Riverfront Drive Skate and Bike Park Phase II 1,350,000 0 0 0 0 0 0
12 Maybranch Trail 65,000 2,550,000 1,000,000 100,000 950,000 600,000 0
13 River Valley Sports Complex (Note 1) 326,170 0 0 0 0 0 0
14 Creekmore Park Inclusive Playground 0 450,000 0 0 0 0 0
15 Carol Ann Cross Park Improvements 0 0 0 250,000 0 300,000 700,000
16 Creekmore Park Parking Lot Resurfacing 0 0 0 0 220,000 0 350,000
17 Creekmore Park Pool Bathhouse 0 0 0 0 750,000 750,000 0
18 Martin Luther King, Jr. Park Improvements 0 0 0 350,000 300,000 0 0
19 Neighborhood Parks 0 0 0 0 0 0 250,000
20 Tilles Park Inclusive Playground 0 0 0 0 0 500,000 0
21 Creekmore Park Tennis Court Resurfacing 0 0 0 0 0 300,000 0
22 Creekmore Park Walking Trail Improvements 0 0 0 0 200,000 0 0
23 Stagecoach Park Phase II 0 0 0 0 0 50,000 0
24 Creekmore Park Train Track/Shed 0 0 0 0 0 0 175,000

Total Projects 5,835,282 4,200,000 2,200,000 700,000 2,420,000 2,500,000 2,475,000

25 Capital Equipment
Woods Batwing Mower (15' Deck) (replace asset #1076) 0 20,000 0 0 0 0 0
60" Groom Mower (replace asset #1080) 0 15,000 0 0 0 0 0
72" Ventrac Tractor Mower 29,668 30,000 0 0 0 0 0
Ventrac Mower Power Broom Attachment 0 5,500 0 0 0 0 0
(2) 4x4 CC 1-Ton  Dump Bed (FY21 - replace asset #526 & #535) 51,754 100,000 0 0 0 0 0
Skid-Steer w/attachments 70,426 0 0 0 0 0 0
Capital Equipment 0 0 175,000 0 135,000 100,000 100,000
Utility Vehicle - 4WD, 4 Seat (addition) 14,900 0 0 0 0 0 0
6' x 8' Enclosed Trailer 3,950 0 0 0 0 0 0
Sterling Trash Truck Chassis (replace asset #942) 49,597 0 0 0 0 0 0
20' Trailer (replace asset #1038) 0 5,000 0 0 0 0 0
Dump Truck 55,999 0 0 0 0 0 0

Total Capital Equipment 276,294 175,500 175,000 0 135,000 100,000 100,000

SUBTOTAL 6,111,576 4,375,500 2,375,000 700,000 2,555,000 2,600,000 2,575,000
Indirect and Operating Costs (Note 2) 175,000 180,000 142,500 47,500 200,000 200,000 200,000

TOTAL EXPENDITURES 6,286,576 4,555,500 2,517,500 747,500 2,755,000 2,800,000 2,775,000

Ending Balance 1,517,474 489,974 55,974 2,974 25,974 3,974 6,974

Grants/Contributions
LWCF Grant (Maybranch Trail) (Note 3) 0 750,000 0 0 0 0 0
Private Sector (Kelley Park Ballfields Turf) 275,000 0 0 0 0 0 0
Private Sector (Riverfront Dr. Skate & Bike Park Phase II) 700,000 0 0 0 0 0 0
Mclure Non-Motorized Trails (FCRA & Sale of Property) 120,000 0 0 0 0 0 0
Sale of RVSC Property 210,000 0 0 0 0 0 0
AHTD TAP Grant (Chaffee Crossing Segment One) 0 0 0 0 0 0 0
Fort Chaffee Redevelopment AuthorityChaffee Trails) 354,488 0 0 0 0 0 500,000

TOTAL GRANTS/CONTRIBUTIONS 1,659,488 750,000 0 0 0 0 500,000

Note 4: Estimated revenue for Fiscal Years 2021-2025 has not been estimated by Finance at this time.

Note 1: These funds are what is remaining from the original $1.6M allocation after all legal fees, utilities costs, site security, etc. These are being used to pay 
legal fees regarding RVSC.
Note 2: These costs include general maintenance, legal fees, property insurance, and personnel expenses.

*The estimated SUT revenue for Fiscal Year 2022 has been updated to reflect revenue through September 30, 2022, which is the final day this earmarked tax 
will be collected should the voters not approve its renewal.

Parks & Recreation 1/8% Sales and Use Tax
FY2021 - FY2025 Capital Improvement Plan 

Note 3: The City has been awarded this grant. However, the exact net grant funding is not known at this time, as there are grant administration fees.


